
PETERSEN REZONE PETITION  

ZONING DESIGNATION AMENDMENT  

 605 EAST PARK DRIVE 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 03, 2022 

 

Summary: Hayden and Collette Petersen of 605 Park Drive have petitioned the 
City to change the zoning designation of Parcel 01-013-0031 from R-2 
to R-2A.  This change in designation would allow for the existing home 
that contains an accessory dwelling unit (ADU/basement apartment) to 
be modified into a duplex (multi-family housing).  

  

ZONING: R-2 Residential 

NOTES: Under the current zoning designation, a home with an ADU must be 
owner occupied and be contained completely within the main structure.  A duplex 
would allow the owner to live separately and rent both portions to separate family 
units.  Multi-family housing must meet the requirements of H.C.C. Section 17.30. 

PLANNING COMMISSION: 

The Planning Commission recommended approval of the rezone of 605 East Park 
Drive from R-2 to R-2A.  Discussion included: 

1. The current appearance and layout of the home, including grade separation 
between entrances and its orientation,  

2. The presence of separate existing driveways, location of parking 
3. Current landscaping with mature trees, 
4. The apparent intent of the code to allow multi-family/multi-plex houses 

spread throughout the city,  
5. Limited number of other homes facing the residence, 
6. Proximity to other multi-family housing, meets the requirements, 
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